April 22, 2024

Dr. Frederick Cubin III
Casper, WY

Delivered via email
Dear Dr. Cubin,

I have been made aware of your email to the members of the House of Representatives during this
last legislative session regarding SF0099 in which you strongly encouraged the members to pass this
legislation and criticized the Wyoming Medical Society’s opposition to the bill. I certainly appreciate
your position on this issue and respect your right to impart it to the Legislature. Nonetheless, no
matter what anyone’s personal expressed beliefs may be, it is important that the professionals
governed by the Board of Medicine have confidence that board members prosecute their
responsibilities on the board in an objective and unbiased way. I believe your comments on this
particular legislation could give doctors, who are licensed by the Board of Medicine, a reason to be
concerned that you might use your position to advocate for a particular position when considering
matters that should be considered absent an agenda or prejudice. Medical professionals should be
confident that their licensure, which is their livelihood, will be handled professionally and clinically
examined on merits alone. Even the appearance of bias can be disquieting as well as erode
confidence in the Board’s presumed impartiality.

I am certain you would understand that while you certainly are entitled to your First Amendment
right to free speech, as an individual member of the Board, you would not be entitled to speak for the
Board unilaterally. Nevertheless, some may not appreciate that your personal comments might not
necessarily be those of the Board as a whole. It has never been my intention to inhibit your own
ability to express your views unabashedly or to confuse anyone’s personal opinions and beliefs with
those of any of our boards. Therefore, as I have done before, when a member of a board chooses to
express personal beliefs in a way that can be construed as speaking for the body, I have elected to
relieve that member of the constraints board membership requires.

Therefore, in this instance, sadly, I believe it is best to remove you from the Board of Medicine. I
wish you all the best in your future endeavors and urge you to continue to advocate for your beliefs.
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